New Highland Elem.

Site-Base Meeting

August 10, 2007

Members Present: Joan Hill, Johnnie Thompson, Connie Goff, J.D. Duncan, Renee Cox.

The meeting was called to order at 2:35.

Minutes from the special called meetings on July 15 and July 24 were approved.  Motion made by Ms. Hill, seconded by Mr. Duncan. Minutes from the July 13 special called meeting were approved.  Motion made by Ms. Hill, seconded by Mr. Duncan.

The budget for July was reviewed.  Motion to approve by Ms. Cox; seconded by Ms. Hill.

OLD BUSINESS

Date for school safety audit has been set for March 6, 2008.  

Ms. Goff will chair the SBDM committee for the upcoming year.  Mr. Duncan will co-chair.  Ms. Cox will serve as recorder.  Ms. Hill will serve as gatekeeper/timekeeper.

*Teacher Coke & Snack Fund

Climate Committee would like to see this money be used for teacher appreciation items, etc.  Council recommends turning over the teacher coke fund to the CLIMATE COMMITTEE. A purchase order must be obtained order from Mrs. Killensworth before purchasing items.  It is recommended that the climate committee establish an expenditure budget.  Motion made by Joan Hill; seconded by J. D. Duncan.

*Committee Responsibilities

It has been recommended that scheduling issues be removed from the professional development committee and curriculum committee.  As indicated, an ad-hoc committee will be established for scheduling issues.   One volunteer from each grade level and special areas team will be represented on this ad-hoc committee.

This will take place in January for this school year.

Curriculum committee will now have the duty of textbook adoptions.

Public Relations & Climate Committee- The council would like to add miscellaneous celebrations to this committee.

Motion to approve by Mrs. Goff; Seconded by J. D. Duncan

Itemized Budgets

Mrs. Killensworth addressed the council about keeping track of the school’s budget.  She had a concern about the council’s recommendation to allow her to take a bookkeeping class.  Mrs. Killensworth has now made ledger cards for each individual school account.  This will hopefully help the council track the budget more easily.  The council agreed that this would be quite acceptable at this time.

NEW BUSINESS

Mrs. Rendon addressed the council about SmartBoard concerns.  She voiced that she does not like the 3rd grade SmartBoard being shared among team members. She would like to request another LCD projector and SmartBoard for the third grade team.  Mr. Baute must reconfigure and install technology for SmartBoards when they are moved from class to class.  The decision of the council is one SmartBoard for each team K-5, one shared for  FMD-MMD-Preschool, one shared for special area teachers, and one for the teachers housed in the portable unit.  Three additional SmartBoards (boards only) purchased will be assigned to the following staff members based from the blind draw:

David Jenkins

Holly Sheroan

Amanda Mattingly-LCD projector

Prayer Walk

A local faith group has requested the right to hold a prayer walk  around the perimeter of New Highland’s grounds.  Mrs. Goff made a motion to approve; Joan Hill seconded.  

Mrs. Goff made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 4:15 P.M. Joan Hill seconded.

